## **Municipal Properties Committee Minutes**

January 23, 2018

7:50PM to 8:36PM

Present:

Committee

Dave Voss, Kitty Zech and Chair, Alana Tucker

Council

Amy Richter, Jim Sunderhaus, President of Council Mark Waters

Per the request of the administration, the Municipal Properties Committee met to discuss the 2018 Cheviot Pool rates.

There was much discussion of the pool, rates and the many upgrades expected for this year, including the new splash park. These upgrades associated with the Bicentennial Committee and their fundraising efforts as well as the Nature Works grant.

It was the desire of the Committee to keep pool all rates the same for the 2018 season, including the early bird discounts.

Furthermore, it is the desire of the Committee for water aerobics to be free to passholders for the 2018 season. The funding for this offering will be made possible by the WeTHRIVE! Grant.

The Cheviot pool is scheduled to open on June 2, 2018.

Alana Tucker, Chairwoman

**Dave Voss** 

Dennis Dinkelacker

Kitty Zech